  Carrick Academy Parent Council Meeting
Wednesday 25th March 2015
At 7pm

Meeting Room, Carrick Academy

In attendance 
Shona Stevens - Head Teacher,  Sina Currie - Chairperson,  Sharon Robb,  Alan Thom, Janet Limond,  Moira Paton , Hugh Paterson, Shona McMillan,  Aileen Thom 
Apologies
Derek Hogg, Emma Broun, Aileen Fisher, Alison Purdie, Philippa Baird
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Proposed by Hugh Paterson, seconded by Shona Stevens
Head Teacher Report 

Education Scotland Inspection

The final report was received, photocopied and distributed to every family in the school.  The actions identified for improvement will be incorporated into the school improvement plan for next session. 

Communication

Since the last meeting we have held 4 Parent Evenings and 3 Information events.  The Parent Evenings are well attended but the information evenings are not, despite communicating this information to parents in a number of ways.

Course Planning for Next Session

All forms were returned by the due date and the upper school timetable has been distributed to PT’s for consultation.

Staffing

English – the post was advertised but no suitable candidate was appointed to the post.  The South Ayrshire Council (SAC) staffing exercise is underway; at this time I am not aware of a surplus English Teacher in the authority, if this is the case the post will be re-advertised.  We presently have Parminder Kaur teaching on a Wednesday afternoon, Thursday and Friday so from Wednesday onwards, the department is fully staffed. 

Geography – Miss Adam is due to return to her post on Monday 30 April on a phased return.  Mr Barr will remain in class with the S4-6 classes until they go on exam leave to reduce the disruption to the classes.

Maths – Mr Wood is due to return to his post Wednesday 1 April.  Miss Crossley will remain in class with the S4-6 classes until they go on exam leave to reduce the disruption to the classes.

Surplus Staffing – this exercise has resulted in the school losing 1.5FTE staff; no permanent member of staff has been declared surplus.

Senior Clerical Assistant – Sara Burdon left the school on Friday last week; her post has been advertised. 

Janitor – Paul Frew is our new back-shift janitor, he took up post on Monday.

Campus Police Officer 

The school will be getting a Campus Cop; the post has been advertised.  The Campus Cop will be in the school full-time but will spend on average, one half day in each primary school per month.

A possible remit may include the following:

· Right’s Respecting Schools

· Pupil Voice

· Bin-it Campaigns

· Support Dynamic Youth Awards, DofE, Saltire

· Input in PSE and other subjects where his/her input will support the curriculum

· Supervision at break and lunch – in school and in the town

Accommodation

The fire corridors in the old building are almost complete; we should be able to use the assembly hall for evening events after Easter.

The electrical wiring in the Wi-Fi room has been costed and agreed; I am awaiting a start day for the work.

The roof on the Surestart building has been replaced.

Art room – the work has been agreed and is due to take place over the summer holiday. 

Important Dates

1st April – Under 16’s Football team are through to the Ayrshire League Cup Final. The game is scheduled to be played on Wednesday 1st April at Dam Park in Ayr. 

Tuesday 28 April - S6 Graduation Ceremony; this is a change of date.

Study Leave starts on Tuesday 28 April and end on Wednesday 3rd June.   This is for all pupils sitting N5, Higher and Advanced Higher examinations.  Pupils being presented for N4 exams only will not be eligible for study leave.

Tuesday 5 May - New timetable starts.  Seniors will return to school on the 3rd June.

Tuesday 16 June – Summer Concert in the Town Hall.

Thursday 18 June - Awards Ceremony.  Due to SAC taking the school musicians on an overseas residential on the last week of term, the Awards Ceremony has been moved to Thursday 18 June.

Funding Requests

£120 in budget. There was £70 but thanks to Elizabeth Veitch who donated a cheque for £50 to the parent council fund.

Emma had informed Sina she was still waiting on a date being confirmed for bag packing
There was a bid for pupil support asking for donation towards buying 10 new blazers to have in case required for any pupils who may be representing the school at events and don’t have one. Not enough money in account at present but will be considered following further fund raising events

A request had been made by Nature Club for top soil. Alan Thom is going to donate this
Correspondence

All correspondence received has been forwarded electronically to parent council members
A.O.C.B.
Aileen Thom advised meeting that pupils have access to Microsoft 365 via their GLOW accounts.

Parent council have the Charity shop week beginning 20th June 2015. Shona Stevens going to make up rota. Can you advise Shona if you can offer cover?

Moira expressed that she was pleased with how well Duke of Edinburgh expedition has been organised.

Shona McMillan remarked positively on relief English and Maths Teachers
Date of next meeting
Wednesday 10th June 2015 at 7pm
